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THE UMOJA PROJECT 
– Ellen Daniels-Howell
 I hope you have seen the beautiful banners in the west entry that celebrate North’s involvement in The Umoja Project!   Umoja – “unity” in Swahili – is a program developed through the collaboration of 10 Indianapolis area Jewish and Christian congregations and a counterpart coalition of congregations in a rural part of western Kenya called Chulaimbo.   This grassroots initiative developed in response to the need for a coordinated and compassionate care system for the burgeoning number children orphaned by the AIDS pandemic.  Although an independent program, Umoja works closely with the HIV/AIDS treatment and prevention services offered through the IU-Kenya Partnership at the AMPATH clinic in Chulaimbo.
Recently I returned from two weeks working with Joseph Okuya, Umoja’s Kenyan Project Coordinator.  In every regard, the time I spent working alongside Joseph as he met with children, their guardians, their school teachers, and their congregational leaders was “more” than I expected:  more enjoyable… more difficult… more productive… more wrenching… more encouraging… more complicated…  
There were several moments I will never forget:  
· Meeting Eunice, a 13 year old who has been the head of the household she shares with 2 sisters, brother and cousin since the death of her grandmother a few months ago.  Umoja has supplied blankets and essential food items for the family and a school uniform for Eunice.

· Meeting Dorine, a 16 year old with a newborn child.  Dorine has headed the household she shares with her younger brother since her parents’ deaths several years ago.  Their mud and thatched-roof home on the verge of collapse, Umoja funded a new semi-permanent home for this two-generation family of orphans and vulnerable children.
· Meeting Joan, age 16, whose father has died and whose mother is dying of AIDS.  Umoja is paying Joan’s secondary school tuition so she can continue her education.

· Meeting groups of guardians identified by the congregations and the schools.  Although the resources are limited, these caregivers generated many creative ideas as they discussed ways they could support one another through self-help groups.  For these guardians, Umoja supports income generating opportunities that will help sustain families long-term.  

· Meeting with our counterpart coalition in Chulaimbo.  A year ago when I met with many of these same people we had only a vision of how we might work together.  It seems impossible that via email we have created a partnership that crosses both culture and faith…and helps some pretty desperate kids, to boot.  
Above all else, I came back to Indiana impressed with the belief that the partnership we are creating with our Kenyan neighbors is good, right, and strong.  During this last year we have emphasized our shared commitment to a faith built upon justice, mercy and peace.  To see that shared faith in action was a very powerful experience. 

